Benton Irrigation District
River Pump Station Improvements
Construction Meeting Minutes

12/16/09

Attendees:  Brett Moore, Jim Bolten, Matt Steiner, Arin Atiyeh, Bill Martinak, Robert Buoy
Schedule Update


Lower pump station wall concrete to be placed next week.  Intake structure mechanical to be installed next week.  No work 12/24 or 12/25.  The 36-inch pipelines to be started 12/28.
Submittals


Medium voltage switchgear re-submittal needed.  HVAC coming soon.  Need RFI #6 response for MCC’s.  Arin to resend RFI.  Submittals needed on block building grout and mortar mix designs.
Old Business

1. Arin noted that the Notice of change of conditions for rock removal in river has actual costs and has submitted for consideration.  Review of this request has started and it is felt by AP that work for removing or modifying oversized rock may be justified.  Jim will review costs submitted with daily reports.  Portadam submitted a notice of claim for late payment, and Emery is working with them to resolve the issue.
2. The change order for adding two elbows and restrained joint piping on the 20” pipe will be authorized.  Paperwork will be forthcoming.

3. A change order for paving the driveway approach will be pursued, as this pavement is a requirement of the county.

4. County will be contacted by Emery about OIE road closure possibilities for 36” pipeline.

5. Door frame anchors for pump station need to be reviewed for constructability.

New Business
1.  Tribe cultural resource monitor to be scheduled for the 36” pipe install.
2. 20” pipeline alignment along railroad grade to be moved toward river to reduce the amount of solid rock encountered.

3. AP to look into 20” pipeline needs for 2010 to see if startup can occur before the 20” pipeline is installed (after the meeting AP confirmed there are no irrigation needs for the 20” pipeline in 2010).
4. AP to investigate the 36” pipeline testing requirements.  (After the meeting AP confirmed the testing plan is to have Emery test their contract pipe and then Apollo will test the entire pipeline after it is connected.  Test pressures for Apollo will not exceed the pipeline rating.)
5. A spare pump bowl set and motor for each size is needed.

6. The damaged fish screen is being repaired under the direction of the manufacturer to maintain the warranty.  Emery may offer an extended warranty on the damaged screen, if needed.
7. AP to provide pipeline and primary electrical feeder separation requirements to Emery. (Emailed 12/23 to Arin).
8. County utility road crossing permit is still needed.

Next Meeting 

Wednesday, December 30 at 3 pm.

